
Canada. The programme is named in honour 
of William Barton, founding Chairman of 
CUPS Board of Directors and a distinguished 
former diplomat.

There are two levels of award: up to 
$14.000 for pre-doctoral studies and up to 
$30.000 for post-doctoral. Individuals with rel­
evant professional experience but not degrees 
at the appropriate levels may also apply. This 
year, the Institute made ten awards totalling

$14.000 each for pre-doctoral studies. The 
individuals and their fields of interest are 
shown in Annex G.

We also continued our modest programme 
of bursaries to assist with activities that do not 
fall within any of the Institute's other support 
programmes. No bursary can exceed $500 and 
the application process is deliberately simple 
and informal. Because the av ailable funds are
limited, bursaries are rarely made available

$172.000. Two scholars received $30.000 each for what might be characterized as passive 
for post-doctoral work and eight received participation in an event such as attending a 

conference without a role in the programme. 
Bursary recipients and their activities during lb 
year under review may be found at Annex F.a
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Secretory Treasurer and Fund Director
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Awards and Bursaries

From left to right: Linda MakhouL John Toogood. 
Grazyna Beaudoin 
Absent: Rvchand Brûlé

0 ne of the central requirements of the Institute's mandate 
is the promotion of scholarship in matters relating to 
international peace and security. The principal means of 

carrying out this task continues to be the Barton Awards pro­
gramme, designed to assist Canadians and permanent residents 
who wish to pursue their studies at institutions abroad or in
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